
WAC 204-10-030  Mirrors and backup alert devices.  A motor vehi-
cle must be equipped with mirrors as outlined under 49 C.F.R. 571 and 
RCW 46.37.400. The mirror mountings must provide for mirror adjustment 
by tilting both horizontally and vertically. The following definitions 
must be used for additional backup alert devices or mirrors required 
under RCW 46.37.400(3):

(1) Backup alert devices means any type of motion detection de-
vice, laser device, camera, or television device mounted on a truck 
with a cube-style, walk-in cargo box up to eighteen feet long, which 
will warn the driver of the detection of a person or object at a mini-
mum of six feet to the rear of the vehicle and also encompass the 
width of the rear of the vehicle.

(2) Rear crossview mirrors means any type of mirrors which, when 
mounted, will allow the driver of a truck with a cube-style, walk-in 
cargo box up to eighteen feet long, to view a minimum distance of six 
feet to the rear and encompass the width of the rear of the vehicle in 
order to be able to detect an object or person. These crossview mir-
rors must be installed in a manner that will satisfy the above re-
quirements.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 46.37.005. WSR 15-19-102, § 204-10-030, 
filed 9/18/15, effective 10/19/15. Statutory Authority: RCW 46.37.005 
and 46.37.320. WSR 08-19-079, § 204-10-030, filed 9/16/08, effective 
10/17/08. Statutory Authority: RCW 46.37.005, 46.37.194, 46.37.280, 
46.37.310, 46.37.320 and 46.37.380. WSR 81-18-008 (Order 81-08-02), § 
204-10-030, filed 8/21/81.]
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